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Abstracts of two Letters dated 16 and 17 October 1943

I. To Herr Brigadier General Stahel, German Command, Rome:

I have to bring up a very urgent issue here. Just now, a high Vatican official
close to the Holy Father reports that the arrest of Jews of Italian citizenship
began this morning. In the interest of the peaceful accord between the
Vatican and the German Military Command, I earnestly request that an order
be given to discontinue these arrests immediately in Rome and its vicinity.
Such a measure is called for in the interests of German prestige in foreign
countries and also because of the danger that the pope will take a public
stand against it. Since the German Reich will certainly want to make use of
the Vatican for certain tasks in the not too distant future -- I know that
feelers were already put out in March -- great harm could be done to the
cause of peace if these Jewish persecutions lead to further dissention
between the Vatican and the Reich ... [in cursive: Bishop Alois Hudal]

From the telephonic reply of the general of 17 October:

"I have immediately forwarded this matter to the local Gestapo and to
Himmler; Himmler ordered that these arrests be discontinued immediately in
consideration of the particular character of Rome ..."

From the letter:

"... Concerning your observation that arrests of Jews have taken place in
Rome and vicinity, I can report to you that I have personally had nothing to
do with this as Military Commander. It is purely a police action, over which
I have no control, since my authority lies purely within the military area. I
have nevertheless immediately made your misgivings known to the
responsible authorities.”

Signature of Brigadier General Stahel.

[Text continues with an Item II. on second page in typewritten and cursive
Italian]
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